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9600 Gateway Drive 
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                 Board President            Executive Director 

 
 

Dated Posted: May 23, 2025 

 

NEVADA STATE BOARD OF MEDICAL EXAMINERS 

LEGISLATIVE SUBCOMMITTEE MEETING 
 

The Nevada State Board of Medical Examiners will conduct a public legislative subcommittee hearing on 

Friday, May 30, 2025, at 12:00 p.m. located at: 

 

The Nevada State Board of Medical Examiners’ Office located at  

9600 Gateway Drive, Reno, Nevada 89521 
 

With Videoconferencing To: 

 

The Nevada State Board of Medical Examiners’ Office located at  

325 E. Warm Springs Road, Suite 225, Las Vegas, Nevada 89119 
 

AGENDA 
Please Note: 

 
– Persons wishing to attend this meeting may do so at either of the above-listed locations. 

– Agenda items, other than those items posted with a specific time, may be taken out of sequence or may be 

combined for consideration by the Subcommittee Chair to accommodate persons appearing at the hearing and/or to 

aid in the effectiveness of the meeting. 

– Items may be pulled or removed from the Agenda at any time. 

– Certain Agenda items, or portions thereof, may be conducted in closed session, in accordance with NRS 241.030. 

– Public comment is scheduled under Agenda Item 2, at the beginning of the meeting, and again under Agenda  

Item 6, at the end of the meeting, and may also be called for at other times throughout the meeting by the 

Subcommittee Chair.  When these Agenda items are called, members of the general public may bring matters not 

appearing on this Agenda to the attention of the Subcommittee.  The Subcommittee may discuss the matters, but 

may not act on the matters at this meeting.  If the Subcommittee desires, the matters may be placed on a future 

Agenda for action.  In consideration of others, who may also wish to provide public comment, please avoid 

repetition and limit your comments to no more than four (4) minutes. 

– Prior to the commencement and conclusion of a contested case or a quasi-judicial proceeding that may affect the 

due process rights of an individual, the Board may refuse to consider public comment.  See NRS 233B.126. 
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1. Call to Order and Announcements 
 Roll Call/Quorum 
 

2. Public Comment 
 

3. Review and Approval of Meeting Minutes (for possible action) 
a. Meeting Minutes for May 16, 2025 

 

4. Legislative Update (for discussion only) 
 The Subcommittee will hear and discuss updates regarding pending bills, legislative matters, and  
 legislative deadlines from its lobbyist, Mike Sullivan, Board Staff, representatives from the Nevada  
 State Medical Association, Subcommittee members, or other parties in attendance. 

 
5. Review and Discussion of Bills (for possible action) 
 The Subcommittee will review and discuss the following bills and any available amendments.  The 

Subcommittee may vote to take a position on behalf of the Board to support or not support each bill. 
 

a. Previously Agendized: 
 

1. AB161, available at 
https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/AB/AB161.pdf.  
Previous meeting Board position:  Support 
 

2. AB186, available at 
https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/AB/AB186.pdf.  
Previous meeting Board position:  Oppose 
 

3. AB204, available at 
https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/AB/AB204_R1.pdf.  
Previous meeting Board position:  Oppose 
 

4. AB235, available at 
https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/AB/AB235.pdf.  
Previous meeting Board position:  Support 

 
5. AB264, available at 

https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/AB/AB264.pdf. 
Previous meeting Board position:  Oppose, Letter of Opposition submitted 
 

6. AB282, available at 
http://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/AB/AB282.pdf.  
Previous meeting Board position:  Oppose 

https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/AB/AB161.pdf
https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/AB/AB186.pdf
https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/AB/AB204_R1.pdf
https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/AB/AB235.pdf
https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/AB/AB264.pdf
http://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/AB/AB282.pdf


 

 

 

NEVADA STATE BOARD OF MEDICAL EXAMINERS 

MAY 30, 2025, LEGISLATIVE SUBCOMMITTEE AGENDA -- 3 

 

 
7. AB290, available at 

https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/AB/AB290.pdf.  
Previous meeting Board position:  Table 
 

8. AB305, available at 
https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/AB/AB305.pdf.  
Previous meeting Board position:  Support 

 
9. AB319, available at 

https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/AB/AB319.pdf.   
Previous meeting Board position:  Support 
 

10. AB463, available at 
http://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/AB/AB463.pdf.  
Previous meeting Board position:  Support 
 

11. AB52, available at 
https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/AB/AB52.pdf.  
Previous meeting Board position:  Support 
 

12. AB56, available at 
https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/AB/AB56.pdf. 
Previous meeting Board position:  Support 
 

13. AB64, available at 
https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/AB/AB64.pdf  
Previous meeting Board position:  Support 
 

14. SB124, available at 
https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/SB/SB124.pdf.  
Previous meeting Board position:  Support, Testified in Support 
 

15. SB128, available at 
https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/SB/SB128.pdf.  
Previous meeting Board position:  Support insurance portions;  Oppose stem 
cell language 
 

16. SB171, available at 
https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/SB/SB171.pdf.  
Previous meeting Board position:  Table 

https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/AB/AB290.pdf
https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/AB/AB305.pdf
https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/AB/AB319.pdf
http://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/AB/AB463.pdf
https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/AB/AB52.pdf
https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/AB/AB56.pdf
https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/AB/AB64.pdf
https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/SB/SB124.pdf
https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/SB/SB128.pdf
https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/SB/SB171.pdf
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17. SB188, available at 

https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/SB/SB188.pdf. 
Previous meeting Board position:  Oppose 
 

18.  SB189, available at 
https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/SB/SB189.pdf. 
Previous meeting Board position:  Support 
 

19. SB192, available at 
https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/SB/SB192.pdf.  
Previous meeting Board position:  Oppose 
 

20. SB262, available at 
https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/SB/SB262.pdf. 
Previous meeting Board position:  Support 
 

21. SB269, available at 
https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/SB/SB269.pdf.  
Previous meeting Board position:  Support 
 

22. SB337, available at 
https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/SB/SB337.pdf. 
Previous meeting Board position:  Oppose, Letter of Opposition Submitted 
 

23. SB378, available at 
https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/SB/SB378_R1.pdf.  
Previous meeting Board position:  Table 
 

24. SB425, available at 
https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/SB/SB425.pdf.  
Previous meeting Board position:  Table 
 

25. SB78, available at 
https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/SB/SB78.pdf. 
Previous meeting Board position:  Table 
 

26. SB9, available at 
https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/SB/SB9.pdf. 
Previous meeting Board position:  Table 
 

https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/SB/SB188.pdf
https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/SB/SB189.pdf
https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/SB/SB192.pdf
https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/SB/SB262.pdf
https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/SB/SB269.pdf
https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/SB/SB337.pdf
https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/SB/SB378_R1.pdf
https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/SB/SB425.pdf
https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/SB/SB78.pdf
https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/SB/SB9.pdf
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b. New Bills: 

 
1. AB378, available at 

https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/AB/AB378_R1.pdf.  
2. AB483, available at 

https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/AB/AB483.pdf.  
3. SB495, available at 

https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/SB/SB495.pdf.  
 
6. Public Comment 

 
7. Adjournment (for possible action) 

https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/AB/AB378_R1.pdf
https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/AB/AB483.pdf
https://www.leg.state.nv.us/Session/83rd2025/Bills/SB/SB495.pdf
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NOTICES POSTED AT THE FOLLOWING LOCATIONS: 

 

Nevada State Board of Medical Examiners—Reno 

Nevada State Board of Medical Examiners—Las Vegas 

https://medboard.nv.gov/  

https://notice.nv.gov/  

 

 

PLEASE NOTE: 

 

1. Persons/facilities desiring copies of the Board’s agenda must submit their request in writing every 

twelve (12) months. 

 

2. With regard to any Board meeting, it is possible that an amended meeting agenda will be published 

adding new items to the original agenda.  Amended meeting agendas will be posted in accordance 

with the Open Meeting Law. 

 

3. Members of the public who are disabled and require special accommodations or assistance at the 

meeting are requested to notify the Board office in writing at 9600 Gateway Drive, Reno, NV  

89521, or by calling (775) 324-9363, prior to the date of the meeting. 

 

4. Anyone desiring supporting material for the meeting is invited to call Valerie Jenkins at 

(775) 324-9363.  Supporting material for the meeting is available at the Board’s Office located at 

9600 Gateway Drive, Reno, Nevada. 

https://medboard.nv.gov/
https://notice.nv.gov/

